
Board of Directors Meeting, Executive team Summary-September 4, 2025 

Medical Director Report: 
• Our new RN, Munir Mohammad, started a few weeks ago. He is a new-grad from USF 

and came with shining references. He is training and learning our workflows. We are 

excited to have him on the team. 

• The medical team has been working on improving communication during emergency 
responses/code blue. There have been 3 in the past 3 weeks and overall the medical 
and reception staff have been responding quickly to the situation and getting the 

patient the appropriate care. 
• Dr. Smeltzer is continuing the Addiction Medicine Fellowship through UC Irvine and 

has been bringing back what she is learning to the provider meetings. 

 
Operations Director Report: 

• The dental team is still waiting for Dr. Amador to receive her CA license before she can 

start.  

• We are interviewing a dentist that was referred to us by the recruitment agency. 

• Front desk continues to be short staffed, I have been very involved in helping get support 

for the staff. We are recruiting for two positions. 

• FTCA was submitted after a revision to all four quarterly progress reports and the annual 

risk management report. 

Executive Director Report: 

• The leadership team (Marcelle, Fabi, Cindy and I) have started planning for state and 

federal changes including mapping a timeline, data collection for each target 
population, public messaging and outreach. 

•  There are several presidential executive orders that conflict with CA and federal laws 
that we need to begin planning for within our compliance programs. CPCA is holding 

educational webinars. 

• Policy review continues for the HRSA operational site visit that will be this year. 

• Sharepoint: All policies that need board approval will be shared via a link in an email 
with instructions. This month we are reviewing and approving billing (reviewed by 
finance) and dispensary (reviewed by PI) policies.  

• The “All-Boards meeting” was held in Fort Bragg with Board members from 
Mendocino Coast Clinics, Redwood Coast Medical Services, Mendocino Community 

Health Centers and Long Valley Health Center. Discussion to follow. 

• FTCA annual risk management report was approved for re-submission by the 
Executive committee. We have since met, and planned for our 2025 FTCA submission 

of quarterly and annual reports. 

• We are waiting for an estimate from Casey Cupples for the lobby bathroom repairs 

and flooring. 
 

 
Incidents: 2 incidents to be discussed in PI 
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